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MIXED COMMITTEE MEETING
Saturday, September 19th, 2015
10:30 am – Room 122/123
Sask Sport Building – 510 Cynthia Street, Saskatoon, SK
Meeting Facilitator:  Don Black
Meeting Secretary:  Stacey Silzer

I. COMMENCEMENT

a. Call to order
b. Role call
i. See committee attendance report
c. Minutes of previous meeting

Motion:  Yvonne / Ray – To adopt the minutes of the previous meeting.   Motion Carried.

II. FINANCIAL


a. Review of the Accounts Receivables & Payables

Motion:   Carla / Andrea – To accept the Financial Report.   Motion Carried.

III. 2015-2016 PLANS
a. Mixed Provincials – March 11-13, 2016 (Saskatoon)
i. Ice is booked in Saskatoon at the Harold Latrace.
ii. Bryan King center in Warman is booked for the banquet.

iii. Will need 4 officials’ rooms for this event.

b. Aboriginal Provincials – TBA (Likely will not have this event
c. Broomball for Fun – March 20, 2016 (Balgonie, SK)

i. Plan to continue holding event in conjunction with Regina Mens League All Star and Mixed League All Star games and league wind up.  This event will be called a year end tournament vs the Masters Provincials.  
d. Mixed Nationals – April 5-9, 2016 (Owen Sound, ON)
i. SBA will cover the registration fee for team attending, bond must be paid.  Carls Angels are discussing.
IV. OTHER BUSINESS:
a. Bylaw/Policy Changes 2015
· The first bylaw change is to increase the Provincial registration fees by $100 per team in each category.  The provincial fees will be reviewed every 2-3 years.  Stacey will adjust the $ amount listed under Category fee as there was an error on the amount, should read $675 not $625.

· The first policy change was for player clinics.  The Honorariums will change from 50 & 100 to 75 and 150, plus the mileage will increase to .40 cents and meals will now be $40/day.

· The second policy change was for official’s expenses.  The game rate will go from $31 to $37, officials will receive $35 per game and the SBA will receive $2 per game for official’s development and TOC fees.  This will be broken down on the expense form.  It will also be noted that officials will renegotiate their fees every three years, effective this season 15/16.  The mileage rate would go from 30-40 cents, meals will go from 30-40 per day, and Travel fees will be provided to the driver and the passenger when traveling 3 or more hours.  

· The rule change that the Estevan Broomball Association put forward needs clarification at the Minor Category meeting or AGM when members are in attendance.  

· The SBA Executive has also brought forward the AGM format to be changed.  This will be for 1 meeting on the Saturday instead of multiple category meetings, all categories will meet at one meeting.
Motion: Carla / Ashley - To accept all bylaw and policy changes as presented.  
            Carried.
· Estevan will need a rep at the AGM or Minor meeting to clarify their rule change request.
· The Mixed category has requested verification on helmet rules specifically the helmet and visor specifications.  The CBF are making the officials wear half visors, so what is the clarification on this issue.  
b. Equipment
i. Helmets have a date stamp on them, if they don’t have one they are expired. 
ii. If the helmet is expired it must be replaced.  There was a memo circulating last year which brought this to our attention.  

iii. If you are wearing an expired helmet, and during a game the opposition gets the official to check the helmet then you will receive a 2 minute penalty and won’t be able to come back on the ice until the helmet is replace by a new one.  If you are wearing a non-expired helmet then the other team gets a penalty for delay of game.  

iv. The SBA will set a timeframe in order for all expired or altered helmets to be replaced.  Implementation will be this season, but will give teams time to purchase new helmets if need be.  This is not a new policy, it’s just bringing attention to the CSA approved dates.

Motion: Chad / Andrea – Implementation date of CSA approved helmets will be January 1st, 2016.  This is for all categories.            
        Carried.
c. Zero Tolerance
· This has been ongoing; the bylaw was passed a few years ago.
· Coaches can’t talk to the officials unless their door is open, as play can’t begin until the doors are closed.  They can discus interpretation of the call.  

· Officials’ clinics will need to have discussion on interpretation, coaches on bench, open doors etc.

d. Officials costs – Discussed at Bylaw changes  

e. Player Clinics – Discussed at Bylaw changes, Talk to Tony about joining the list.

f. BTC Clinic & Evaluation

i. We are going to fast forward Chad in the BF2 training.  Being that Curtis has stepped down and Scott doesn’t want to do the training any longer we need to get Chad certified.  Conrad has agreed to have Chad sit down with Scott and discuss how to teach the BF2 course.  Chad still needs to complete 1 course in order to be able to host a BTC course in Sask.  We will likely have to bring in someone from out of province to help him out.  Conrad will be in Regina in November, so we will likely try and arrange for the 2 of them to sit down and figure this stuff out.  We have also registered Chad in his first Coach Developer program in October for 3 days.  The CBF will cover this expense.  

ii. If there is interest in a BTC Course, please contact the SBA office, at this time nothing has been scheduled.  

iii. If you need an evaluation done, you’ll need to coordinate 4 or more people in your area to have theirs done as well.  The SBA and CBF won’t send a facilitator out for one person to be evaluated.  For more information contact Stacey at the SBA office.  The other option would be to record your practice and submit to the CBF to arrange your Evaluation.

iv. At this point the Mixed Category doesn’t need a certified BTC coach on the bench.

g. RIS (Respect in Sport) – all coaches, managers, sport leaders, parents etc on the bench will need to have their RiS online training in order to be on the bench.  The link to the training is on our website.  
h. Player of the Month – keep doing them if someone is submitted.  Send this information out in player packages.


i. Deadline for Rosters: February 15th for Mixed Provincial rosters, any affiliation forms need to be in before the first game or practice.

j. Newsletters – The SBA newsletters come out twice a year.  July and December.  If you’d like something added to the newsletter please send it into the office prior to those time periods.  
k. Worlds 2016
i. The website for the Worlds is up and running, the online registration will hopefully be up on the site by the end of next week.  The cost is $1250 for registration and each team is require to purchase a minimum of 10 banquet tickets, so the total fee needed at registration is $1850.  There will be merchandise available online, and one specific piece only available online not in person at the event.  

ii. Events Regina is our main sponsor and we have all our hotels booked for this event, along with all our rates for the rental car companies.  

iii. It’s requested that SK teams register early in order to hold a spot, it’s been said that SK teams will be bumped for international teams if need be. 

iv. The CBF will pay for the reigning champs in Men’s, Women’s and Mixed to attend the Worlds.  The site visit will be on November 6-8.  

v. Sponsorship packages are on the website if anyone would like one.  All sponsorship welcome.
l. Criminal Record Checks

i. All coaches who have minor players on their rosters must have a Criminal record check completed.  This means any coach, manager, parent opening doors etc.  

ii. A letter will be placed on the SBA website which you can take to your local RCMP and have it done for free.  You’ll submit a copy of the criminal record check to the SBA office prior to Provincials.  After Nationals are done that year, the checks will be destroyed.

iii. This will be an annual record check, as they are really only legal for the day they are printed.  

iv. This is for all categories, so any team with a minor (19 & under) must have this done.

m. Awards night – 7:00 pm, St Phillips School, 1901 Haultain Ave
V. NEW BUSINESS:

a. Broomball in the Canada Games.  The CBF is looking to get Broomball into the Canada games; this would be a Mixed Category in the Junior division.  
i. This team will be 25 and under, we are not in the games yet.

ii. We need to start looking at making a coed division in the minor program to prepare us to get into the Canada Games.  

iii. The teams will be made by open tryouts, we have 2 coaches certified already.  Chad Schneider and Dawn Dust.  

iv. This event will be Non-Contact

v. There may be a Training camp created to help build this program in the future.

vi. There are still a lot of questions right now, but it might be wise to bring to the teams.

b. Mixed Provincial – Bryan Gustafson

i. It was brought up at the meeting to change the Provincials format back to divisions.  It’s just too dangerous for new players with the way the format is now.  

ii. Nothing had been brought to the Executive besides a couple emails with complaints, so nothing formal can be done for this year.

iii. This format was to be discussed after 2 years, to see if its working or not.  

iv. A meeting will need to take place after Provincials to discuss the format ongoing.  

v. Rankings needs to be based on 2 years not one.  Might even be better to put into pools not 1vs10 etc.  

VI. Motion: Carla/Ray – No players under the age of 16 can participate in a Senior Provincial event, Due to safety reasons.            
        Carried.
VII. ADJOURNMENT – April 2016
Motion:   Rachelle – To adjourn the meeting.  Motion Carried.

COMMITTEE ATTENDANCE RECORDS

DATE: September 19, 2015
MEETING: Mixed Committee Meeting

	TEAM OR LEAGUE
	NAME
	EMAIL ADDRESS
	STATUS

	SBA Staff
	Stacey Silzer
	saskbroomball@sasktel.net
	Observer

	Saskatoon Kings
	Carla Buell
	
	Voting

	Ice Devils Mixed
	Andrea Ehrmantraut
	
	Voting

	Maple Creek Bandits
	Bryan Gustafson
	
	Voting

	Senior Chair
	Rachelle Raymond
	
	Voting

	RIC
	Devon Hack
	
	Observer

	Minor Chair
	Ray Bender
	
	Voting

	Minor Chair
	Yvonne Turner
	
	Voting

	SBA President 
	Don Black
	
	Voting

	Secretary
	Chad Schneider
	
	Voting

	Senior Chair 
	Don Heiser
	
	Voting

	Bruno Midget Axement
	Gord Bender
	
	Voting

	Official
	Cameron Weiman
	
	Voting

	Crazy Knights
	Ashley Kosowan
	
	Voting

	SBL Mixed Rep
	Marlie Chovin
	
	Voting
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